
 
 

CITY OF KEY WEST 
Citizen Review Board 

P.O. Box 1946 

Key West, FL 33041 

Ph: (305) 809-3887 

Fax: (305) 293-9827 

 
October 20, 2014 

VIA REGULAR US MAIL 

Mr. Johnnie Nash 

25835 SW 123
rd

 Ave 

Homestead, Florida 33032 

 

Complaint File: CRB No. 14-003, 14-004, 14-005 

   

 

Dear Mr. Nash: 

 

This letter shall confirm that on October 14, 2014, at approximately 10:25 A.M., I spoke to you by telephone at 

telephone number 305-896-5162, and that at that time you stated that you did not want to pursue any complaints 

against the Key West City Police Department (KWPD) and that the Citizen Review Board (CRB) should not 

conduct any investigations into those matters on your behalf.  

 

As per the Board’s standard operating procedures, your complaints were forwarded to the Key West Police Internal 

Affairs Department (IA) for investigation.  Case #14-003, complaint of False Arrest, was returned by the KWPD 

stating that the matter had been resolved in court and that they would not conduct an internal investigation on the 

matter.  Case #14-004, complaint of Racial profiling, was investigated by the KWPD and no wrong doing was found 

on the part of the officer involved.  Case #14-005, Rudeness, was in the process of being investigated by the KWPD 

when you informed them that you wished to drop that complaint.  Their incomplete investigation found no wrong 

doing by the officer involved.          

 

Please note that all documents and communications received by this office are considered public records.   Please 

make sure that this office is updated at all times of any change to your contact information or mailing address for 

further correspondence.   

 

The Board appreciates the time you have taken to lodge these complaints and should you reconsider your decision to 

drop the complaints please do not hesitate to contact the CRB.   You are welcome to call or write us with any 

questions you may have. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

Larry Beaver 

Executive Director 
cc: File 


